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“Hatchery in desperate need of water!” Who would have ever thought that in this temperate rainforest these words would be uttered. Lack of rain and snow has us very concerned about the future spring and summer conditions in all the creeks and rivers. A good snowpack can mean plenty of cool runoff for fish well into summer, no snowpack can mean streams potentially drying up earlier in the spring. This is bad for fish and more work for volunteers. 
Incubating at the Rosewall hatchery over the winter we have close to 200,000 chum eggs and approximately 85,000 coho eggs. Our volunteers have put out a huge effort this year and adipose fin clipped all 63 000 coho fry. Fall of 2015 will be the telling tale when these fish return and we can see how ocean survival has been on this run of hatchery fish. Please note in May you will have the opportunity to release some of these clipped fry at the River Never Sleeps Festival. 
Close to one million pink eggs are incubating at our Wilfred Hatchery site with a few volunteers taking daily walks up the trail to check on flows, any beaver activity and any problems that might arise.
Early January we had a crew who planted some trees at Relic, a side channel off Cook Creek. With this good habitat they should grow and give some shade to the side channel in a few decades!!
Seems like eons ago but we had our annual Christmas party at the Deep Bay Research Centre with a record number of volunteers bringing in all sorts of treats to nibble on. Santa of course made the trek which led to lots of fun and much laughter! The Research Centre is always a fantastic place to hold a meeting or fun event, beautiful spot!
If you would like to help and see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. We just tallied up the volunteer hours for 2013 and for the 4th consecutive year we had over 6,500 amazing volunteer hours. MANY, MANY THANKS! Check out our website www.fbses.ca.

